
 

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Minutes 

Regular Meeting – February 5, 2015 

 

 

Item 1: Meeting Called to Order by Dr. Scott McBrayer at 12:03 p.m. 

 

Meeting Location:   Parks and Recreation Administration Conference Room 

 

Roll Call 

Board Members Present:   Scott Coleman  

Bob Wiig 

Gary Schroen 

Dr. Scott McBrayer 

Kristy Emerson 

Kyle Emert 

      Marc Litzen 

     Jim Doody (Ex-Officio) 

 

Parks & Recreation Staff Present: Rob Schoeber, Director 

Tressa Fisher, Administrative Specialist 

Traci Wieland, Recreation Superintendent 

Mike Vendegna, Parks Superintendent 

 

 Guests:    Libby Collins, Mesa Land Trust 

      Rob Bleiberg,  Mesa Land Trust   

 

  

Item 2: Approval of Minutes 

Scott Coleman moved to approve the January 5, 2015 Parks and Recreation Advisory Board minutes with 

the discussed amendments. Marc Litzen seconded. The minutes were approved unanimously.  

 

Motion adopted by the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board:      Yes 7           No 0  

 

Item 3:   Three Sister’s Park Plan 

Libby Collins and Rob Bleiberg with Mesa Land Trust presented the proposed Three Sisters Park plan for 

the Board’s approval (See attached). The property, which was deeded to the City in 2012 as a turn-key 

park, has consisted of three acquisitions totaling over 200 acres and costing over $2 million, with Great 

Outdoors Colorado (GOCO) being a primary funder. As part of the agreement with the City to purchase the 

property, a park plan has been established for the public and is available on the Mesa Land Trust website.   

 

Gary Schroen moved to approve the Three Sisters Park Plan as presented. Marc Litzen seconded. The 

motion was approved unanimously.  

 

Motion adopted by the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board:      Yes 7           No 0  

 

Item 4:  Whitman Park Survey 

Rob Schoeber distributed the Whitman Park survey results, which included 119 responses (See attached). 

The stakeholder’s group will be meeting later this afternoon to discuss the results and to attempt to move 

forward with some conceptual designs based on the results (similar to the development process of the 
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Matchett Park master plan). There currently are not any funds budgeted for changes to the park at this time; 

the committee is simply working to provide City Council with some options for a future decision.  

 

Item 5:  Canyon View Playground Update 

Traci Wieland reported the Play to Dream Foundation has worked intensively with John Leane’s family to 

come up with design for the new playground at Canyon View Park. The entire playground is proposed to be 

handicap accessible with a pour-n-place surface. The project is scheduled for a mid-May opening date that 

will include a large grand opening celebration.  

 

Item 6: For the Good of the Community  

Rob Schoeber briefly discussed the recent acid bottles found on playgrounds in the Denver area. In 

response, the City of Grand Junction has increased patrols in the parks and are on the lookout for similar 

situations.   

 

Item 7: Adjourn 

Meeting adjourned at 1:00 p.m.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Tressa Fisher 

Administration Specialist 
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